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REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE REVIEW OF OAS PROGRAMS REGARDING THE “COMPREHENSIVE REAL ESTATE STRATEGY:  UPDATED VERSION” CP/CAAP-3211/13 REV. 2
(Presented to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs at 
the meeting of March 12, 2013)
As Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs (CAAP/GT/RVPP), it gives me pleasure to present to the Committee a report on the “Comprehensive Real Estate Strategy: Updated Version” that was submitted on February 5, 2013. 
As instructed by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP), the Working Group discussed and examined two pending matters: 
· The Situation of the Casa del Soldado 
· The mandate from the General Assembly to the Secretariat that it submit an updated version of the Strategy.
As regards the matter of the “Casa del Soldado,” as the delegations are aware, the CAAP and its working groups considered the matter in 2011 and 2012, as well as during the negotiation of the 2013 budget. In that connection, at the Working Group’s meeting of February 5, the Chair expressly noted for the record the comments and position of the working groups and the CAAP that the Casa del Soldado should “not be sold.” This was agreed upon by the Working Group.
As regards the presentation of the updated version of the Real Estate Strategy, that was done in accordance with operative paragraph III.B.17.a of resolution AG/RES. 1 (XLIII-E/12), which instructed the General Secretariat to submit by February 1, 2013, an updated version of the Integrated Real Estate Strategy  that included options to maximize use of said real property: 
1. At the meeting of February 5, the SAF submitted an updated version of the Strategy, which was published with the classification CP/CAAP-3211/13 and included options for maximizing the use of said property.
2. Delegations requested additional information, including: A list of the buildings of the Organization, the operating costs of the Casa del Soldado, and the operating costs of the building of the Inter-American Children’s Institute, among other items.  
The additional information was submitted at the Working Group’s meeting of March 5, 2013. The document was distributed with the classification CP/CAAP-3211/13 rev. 1 corr.1 (rev. 1 in the English version). 
At that meeting, based on the information presented, the Working Group decided to make the following recommendations to the CAAP:
· That the updated version of the Comprehensive Real Estate Strategy (CP/CAAP-3211/13 rev. 2, includes sources of financing, urgent repairs, maintenance, renovation and management of the physical space of the Organization, and
· That the CAAP, should it consider it necessary, refer it to the Permanent Council.
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